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Declaration by the Presidency on behalf of the European Union
on the situation in East and West Timor

The European Union welcomes the progress in the deployment of the International
Force in East Timor. It shows the willingness of the international community to find a
peaceful and lasting solution to the question of East Timor based on the
self-determination of the people of East Timor. Fear is giving way for hope in East
Timor.

We commend and continue to support the work of the Secretary General and the
United Nations Mission in East Timor in pursuing the consultation process towards the
independence of East Timor.

The European Union praises the contribution of those UN member States who have
given troops and material support to the International Force. The participation of
regional states is especially important for the success of the operation. We wish to pay
tribute those Asian and, in particular, ASEAN states who have contributed to the
establishment of the international force. It clearly shows their interest in the
maintenance of peace and security in the region.

In this context we commend the cooperation of the Indonesian Government with the
international force. Complete and early withdrawal of the Indonesian armed forces from
East Timor as well as rapid containment and disarmament of any paramilitary elements
in the territory are crucial for the operation to achieve its immediate objectives, namely
to protect the civilian population and allow an immediate and full-scale beginning of
humanitarian assistance.
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The EU remains gravely concerned over the humanitarian situation in East Timor and,
particularly, in West Timor. The EU repeats its earlier appeals for allowing immediate
safe access for international humanitarian organisations to both East and West Timor.
Refugees in West Timor must be free to decide themselves whether they want to
return to East Timor. Indonesian authorities remain responsible for their safety and
humanitarian needs. The international community stands ready to help the Indonesian
authorities.

The EU supports calls for establishing an international Commission of Inquiry to
investigate cases in which international humanitarian law has allegedly been violated.
Impunity for atrocities cannot be tolerated.
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